
 
THE SECRETARY-GENERAL 

 

 

4 November 2020 
 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

I hope that you and your families are well and in good health.  

 

As we navigate the COVID-19 pandemic response, I would like to assure 

you once again that the health and safety of personnel and delegates continues to  

be our number one priority.  

 

Numerous measures have been taken to protect personnel and delegates 

in the workplace environment.  These measures are comprehensive and strong and 

are regularly monitored.  However, efforts to prevent the spread of the virus and to 

mitigate the risks within the premises of the United Nations will require the 

cooperation of eve
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As part of our reintegration plan, the United Nations Headquarters complex 

in New York has a range of cleaning protocols in place to ensure strict hygiene 

standards.  These measures include the regular cleaning of all areas of the building, 

the cleaning and disinfection of frequently touched surfaces on a daily basis, the 

availability of hand sanitizers on every floor and in common areas, as well as the 

cleaning and sanitizing of conference rooms and interpretation booths, including 

earphones and other equipment before and after usage.  The ventilation system has 

been reconfigured to include the maximum amount of fresh air intake possible, and 

to increase air turnover.  This includes extended periods of ñflushingò the HVAC 

system twice a day and the installation of additional filtering capability.  Major 

entry/exit doors and hallway doors will be kept open, subject to fire and security 

restrictions.  Where possible, larger areas and corridors have been marked for traffic 

flow. 

 

We will continue to assess all in-person meeting requests and be guided by 

medical advice to minimize the potential risk to all participants.  It is our individual 

and collective responsibility to respect and abide by the risk mitigation procedures.   

For meetings taking place on site, and in order to minimize risks associated with 
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